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Community Policing:   The large community policing event for the month of August was the 

National Night Out.  For the past two years we have collaborated with the Sherriff’s 

Department and Gorham PD on this event, this year the event was held at Shaw Park in 

Gorham.  The event provided an opportunity for agencies to showcase various pieces of 

equipment and programs offered. Office Matt Cyr’s Project Adventure program did kayak 

demonstrations; our police motorcycle unit was on display, Detective Gallant was on hand to 

display crime scene and crash reconstruction equipment, as well as the ever popular K-9 

demonstration by Officer Stubbs and Vader. The event was well attended and most importantly 

provided an opportunity to meet the public answer questions and forge positive community 

relations.  Next year we look forward to hosting the event in Windham.  
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Calls for service 1786   

Arrests  34   

      

INDEX CRIMES * REPORTED CLEARED CASES 

Criminal Homicide 0   

Rape 1   

Robbery 0   

Assault 7 6 

Burglary 3   

Larceny/Theft 29 9 

MV Theft 2   

 Arson 0   

      

RECENT ISSUES     

 Attempt to locate 113   



Citizen Assist & Citizen dispute  136   

Wellbeing checks 66   

Attempt to locate / traffic complaints 109   

      

TRAFFIC     

Total Traffic Stops 481   

Total Citations 94   

Total Warnings 258   

OUI 8   

      

Total MV Accidents 68   

Fatal 0   

Personal Injury 16   

Property damage 44   

non reportable 8   

Hit & Run 0   
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Narcan / Recovery Liaison: The month of August unfortunately brought two deaths where 

preliminary investigation indicates maybe causes by acute opiate overdose.  These 

investigations are still on going.  Also our officers had administered Narcan to three people who 

were in apparent respiratory arrest from an opiate overdose, in addition to any administered by 

our fire department for the month.  Unfortunately these factors at least anecdotally the opiate 

problem in our region remains significant.  

Several referrals have been made to our recover Liaison Specialist Danielle Rideout.   By way of 

review, Danielle is hired by the collaborative grant applied for and received by Westbrook, 

Windham and Gorham.  During the month of August the Danielle met with 28 new people, 2 

from Windham in addition to 222 inmates in the Cumberland County Jail all who reside from 

the towns covered by the grant.  

Next month we look forward to reporting on the start of a new school year and another exciting 

public event coming in October.  

 

 

 

 

 


